E. F. Mitchell, Manager, Police Division, National Rifle Association of America, Barr Building, Washington, D. C.

My dear Mr. Mitchell:

I wish to acknowledge with sincere appreciation receipt of your letter of the 2nd instant, and also receipt of the July issue of the "American Rifleman", and pamphlet on the National Police School.

I have read with pride and pleasure the article on Page 37 of the publication first mentioned, dealing with the pistol match at El Paso between the Border Patrol team there and the Police team. I am very proud of our Border Patrol. The Supervisor of the Border Patrol, who is looking after the details of the possible participation of a Border Patrol team in the forthcoming matches at Perry, is absent from Washington on annual leave at present, but I shall see to it that your letter and the publications mentioned come to his personal attention immediately upon his return. It may be that he will deem it advisable for the Bureau to avail itself of your kind offer to furnish additional copies of said publications.

With very kind regards, I am

Cordially yours, III 17

HARRY E. HULL, Commissioner General.

JUL 17 16 1

GJH: SMH